

THE ASSEMBLY STATE OF NEW YORK **ALBANY**

August 29, 2003

Honorable George E. Pataki Governor of the State of New York Executive Chamber, State Capitol Albany, New York 12224

Dear Governor Pataki:

Pursuant to Chapter 436 of the Laws of 1997, two members of the Children and Family Services Advisory Board are appointed by the Minority Leader of the Assembly.

I am recommending the appointment of Ms. Carol Blake, Commissioner, Orleans County Department of Social Services, as the replacement for Thomas Slater of Central Bridge whose term expired on March 31, 2003. Ms. Blake's resume is attached for your information.

Thank you for your assistance and please do not hesitate to contact me if you require anything further.

Sincerely,

Charles H. Nesbitt Minority Leader

CHN/pf Attachment

Honorable Joseph Bruno Cc: ✓ Honorable Sheldon Silver Honorable David Paterson Mr. Patrick McCarthy Ms. Carol Blake